

Minutes – Soccer Booster Club Meeting 7/20/2011

Present: Gary Shortess, Doug Diedrick, Carol Neff, Julie Gerrits, Ken & Julie Bastian, John Schmitz, Sandie & John Ripley, and Dale Antoine.

The meeting was called to order by Gary Shortess.

Minutes: Doug made a motion to approve the minutes from the 6/15/11 meeting, John 2nd, all in favor.

FINANCIAL:

- Went through the financial balance sheet. We have a balance of \$10, 917.39. Would like to build up our balance for future projects.
- Ken made a motion to approve the financials from 4/15/11 through 7/15/11, Doug 2nd, all in favor.

NEW BUSINESS:

- Form a Fundraising Committee – Doug Diedrick “volunteered” to help out with this
- Would like to have a special event for the boys’ season (i.e., cancer night, teacher appreciation night, 50/50 raffle, etc.). Gary has offered the Booster Club to use the “Klements’ Sausage” suites for a game if we would be interested. Dale Antoine will get dates and we can hopefully pick a special event’s night.
- Much discussion about the upcoming boy’s season. Dale was hoping to have approximately 30 boys try out for soccer (would then be able to have Varsity and JV team). Varsity boys will have new uniforms this year. The JV boys will get the old varsity uniforms.
- Gary to contact Mary Jo at Eagle Graphics to get the spirit wear order form ready for those interested in purchasing some new sportswear for this season.
- Key dates:
 - August 8 – season starts, try-outs
 - August 27 – JV Invite
 - September 24 – Varsity Invite
- Start discussion about future projects. Put together wish list (i.e., nets behind the goals, redo the field).

OTHER:

- Calumet County Fair – Julie B. to start getting help organized for this event. Our club will raise \$1,000 for the day!!! Awesome fundraiser that the kids can help at, too.
- Badger Games – Grossed around \$842.00, not sure what the net was because there was a lot of meat leftover. Not a lot of parents were there, we mostly sold to the kids.
- Painting of brick – The building & the cement around the posts will be painted the same color as the siding on the ends. Coatco will be doing the work. They said that they will donate the materials and their labor.
- Blacktop – Looks good. Fencing needs to be put back and lines put on.

- Gary stated that he will be talking with KSG Gutters about the down spouts and the water runoff of the eaves.
- Gary's brother-in-law has the information for the last donation sign and won't be able to get to it until sometime in August.
- Gate – Ken will make a follow up call to Dave Fisher (FVTC Instructor) for an update on the gate.
- Concrete – It was mentioned that Glenn was going to contact Hooper. Hooper has been busy because of the late spring. Gary's wondering if Hooper would be able to possibly repair the crack instead of replacing. It was also mentioned that maybe we should wait a couple years to do anything about it in case it cracks more.
- Ken stated that Dale was wondering if the goals could have new sod. Right now there is some sort of gravel there. With the boys' soccer season being so close, it was decided that the sod more than likely wouldn't have time to stabilize.
- John Schmitz has looked at a much easier website to work with and is going to go over it with Julie Bastian. Gary feels that we should just let John go with it. He also mentioned that we need to get more informational things out there including the boys' season schedule for everyone to have access to. John said that there is a way on this website to be able to follow how many hits the site receives.
- Motion to adjourn was made by Julie Bastian, 2nd by Doug, all in favor.

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, August 17, 2011 @ 7:00 pm in the Kaukauna High School Community Room

Future Meeting Dates (please mark your calendars):

August 17

September 2

October 19

November 16

December 21